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January 7, 2008
Ms. Marie Schutz

Post Office Box 5060
Napa, CA  94558
Re: Planning Review of Building Permit Application B07-01691, Napa County APN 038-190-019 
Dear Ms. Schutz,
I have recently been assigned the planning review of your pending building permit application, B07-01691, for the construction of a new winery facility on Old Trancas Street. While I would very much like to move the application forward, my initial review of your file indicates that a few key items are either missing or not adequately detailed. Please submit the following required information at your earliest convenience so that I can review your application for compliance with Napa County’s Zoning Code and the other regulations administered by the Planning Division:
· A detailed signage plan as required at condition № 5 of the property’s November 15, 2006 use permit approval;

· A detailed lighting plan as required at condition № 7 of the property’s November 15, 2006 use permit approval;

· Exterior color and materials specifications for the winery building;

· Please include any proposed HVAC equipment on the plans and, if equipment is proposed to be located on the winery roof, please revise submitted building elevations to include it;

· The submitted plans include a number of changes to the approved use permit. For example, a parking lot has been relocated to the west of the winery and the building’s roof design has been significantly changed. Please either revise the submitted building to more closely parallel the approved plans or file an application to modify your use permit. 

I have enclosed a use permit minor modification application, which includes a list of submittal requirements, for your review. The application fee for a use permit modification depends on the scale of the changes being proposed but ranges, generally, between $1,303 (which is a fixed fee) and $4,475 (which is a time and materials deposit.) I have also enclosed your parcel’s November 15, 2006 use permit approval letter and conditions of approval.
Please feel more than free to contact me at 707.253.4847 or via email at ccahill@co.napa.ca.us if you have any questions about this letter, the use permit modification process, or any other planning issues related to the construction of your winery.
Best,  

Chris Cahill

Planner

Cc: Structural Engineering Solutions, Building Division, FILE


